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Mr. Chairman,

Gender equality is a fundamental principle that has long guided the Government of Israel. It is

enshrined in our 1948 Declaration of Independence and in the 1951 Equal Rights for Women

Law. Israel was the third country in the world to be led by a female Prime Minister, Golda Meir

and women hold senior leadership positions throughout Israel today in government, business,

law, and academia.

Over the last decade, Israel has advanced legislation and public awareness initiatives and

expanded public budgets to improve the status of women in Israel. Under the leadership of the

Israeli Authority for the Advancement of the Status of Women, we have established numerous

frameworks for mainstreaming gender.

Israel's Parliament has enacted a range of legislation to advance gender equality. For instance,

the Law on Gender Implications in Legislation mandates that all bills are reviewed from a gender

perspective before they are passed.

Mr. Chairman,

Israel is proud of the progress we have made to ensure women's equality in our society - and is

deeply committed to empowering women everywhere in the world. We are honored to serve as a

member of the Commission on the Status of Women - the principal global policymaking body

dedicated to gender equality and the advancement of women. We are especially proud to serve as

Chair of the "Working Group on Communications" of the CSW.

Israel continues to strongly support the full implementation of Security Council Resolution 1325

— adopted in 2000 — and its subsequent resolutions. In this regard, we welcome the increased

deployment of gender advisers and the routine inclusion of provisions in peacekeeping mandates

that protect women and girls from sexual violence. We also welcome the progress in gender

mainstreaming, as noted in the Secretary General Report on the Implementation of the Beijing

Declaration and Platform for Action. While gender equality remains a priority within the work of

our committee, most of the other General Assembly committees rarely refer to gender equality

and the empowerment of women. The report also noted a significant decrease in the number of

ECOSOC resolutions that refer to gender equality and women's empowerment. Promoting
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gender equality and the empowerment of women is integral for achieving all three pillars of the

United Nations' work: peace and security, development, and human rights. It is our duty to call




